
2011 

Important Dates 
 

Maryland 
Chapter 11 
 

JUNE 5, 2011 
Pikesville, MD 
Breakfast Meeting 
 
SEPTEMBER 18, 2011 
Pikesville, MD 
Breakfast Meeting 
(Tentative Date) 
——————————— 
Philadelphia  
Chapter 1 
 

MAY 15, 2011—Oaks, PA 
 

JUN 19, 2011—Oaks, PA 
———————————-- 
Washington  
Chapter 12 
 

2nd Sunday 
of odd months 
——————————— 
Free State 
Chapter 141 
 

2nd Wednesday 
of odd months 
———————————- 
Harrisburg 
Chapter 158 
 

3rd Wednesday 
of odd months 

President’s Column  
 

    We had a great meeting on March 20, 2011.  My 
thanks go to Frank Goad for Chairing the meeting in 
my absence, and to our guest speaker, Markus Harris 
for his presentation on the NAWCC website.  From 
what I have been told, the presentation was well re-
ceived, and Markus was able to assist individual mem-
bers with  one-on-one training. 
 

     The Woodsboro meeting was also well at-
tended,with 140 members and guests and 47 tables 
filled with collectibles.  We wish to thank Chapter 11's 
Joe Orens for obtaining Rory DeMesy and Chuck Roe-
ser as Special Guest Speakers.  Their program on the 
Restoration of a Howard No. 3 Tower Clock in Dallas, 
Texas was well received and generated many questions.  
Special thanks also go out to Bob Butler for coordinat-
ing the Joint Meeting with Chapter's 12 and 141, and 
with the Woodsboro Volunteer  Fire Hall, and to Bob-
bie Hudson for helping Bill Miller at the registration 
table.  Our next Woodsboro event is scheduled for 
April 14, 2012.  Mark your calendars. 
 

     Our program for the June 5th meeting will be 
“Clock Tales”.  I ask for your assistance in sharing your 
stories about clock procurement, interesting repairs, or 
stories in general.  We have had these programs in the 
past and they have been well received and proved to be 
very interesting.  I thank you in advance for your sup-
port and participation. 
 

     There will be s short executive board meeting, after  
(continued) 
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MEETING NOTICE…  

Sunday, June 5, 2011 
 

Program: Clock Tales     Presenters: Various  
 

Kiwanis Hall in Pikesville Sudbrook Lane, between Reisterstown Rd. and Old Court Rd. Pikesville, MD 
 

Mart & Set-up 8:30 am / Coffee & Donuts / Program 10:30 am 
 

Directions: From Beltway Exit 20, turn Southeast towards Baltimore on Reisterstown Road, one (1) mile to Sudbrook 
Lane. Turn left on Sudbrook Lane for 1 block. The Kiwanis Hall is a stone building on the left between the State Police 
HQ and the fire station. 

JUNE 5, 2011 EDITOR: WILLIAM H. MILLER 

OUR 60th YEAR 

1952—2011 



RESERVATION FOR BREAKFAST MEETING NAWCC CHAPTER 11 

 

Mail to BILL MILLER, 4301 MEADOWCLIFF ROAD, GLEN ARM, MD.  21057 
 

Please reserve the following for me, for the meeting of JUNE 5, 2011 
(_____)  Dues @ $10 (now being collected for Jan-Dec 2011                $__________ 
(_____)  Admission to the meeting @ 10.00 each for self and guest(s) other than spouse.    $__________ 
(_____)  Admission for spouse: 5.00                     $__________ 
(_____)  Tables. First come, first served.         FREE 
 
NOTE:  THERE IS AN ADDITIONAL CHARGE OF $2 EACH FOR ADMISSIONS PAID AT THE 
DOOR. 
 
MEMBER MUST ACCOMPANY AND IS RESPONSIBLE FOR ALL GUESTS 
 
I enclose a check payable to MARYLAND CHAPTER 11, NAWCC for 
 
NAME:  
 
 
SPOUSE/GUEST NAME:  

DATES TO REMEMBER 

CHAPTER 11 

  June 5, 2011 — Sunday Meeting with Breakfast 

September 18, 2011 — Sunday Meeting w/Breakfast 
   (Tentative Date) 

 

OTHER EVENTS OF INTEREST 

 
August 19-20, 2011 — Eastern States—Liverpool, NY 

October 14-16, 2011—Mid Eastern—Hampton, VA 

President’s Message (continued) 
 

our regular meeting, to establish a schedule for the 
Fall of 2011 thru the June2012 meetings.  We have 
tentatively scheduled a breakfast meeting for Septem-
ber 18, 2011. If you have a presentation, or sugges-
tions for a presentation, please let us know. Frank 
Blahut is working on a presentation for our Septem-
ber 18th meeting (tentative date) on Pendulum 
Wobble. You may also want to bring one or more 
items for sale in the Mart.  It's never to late to start 
your Spring Cleaning. 
 

      Unfortunately, I must end on a sad note.  I have 
received news that Brett Louis passed away in early 
May of metastatic esophageal cancer.  He was only 
48.  Our condolences go out to his family.  He and 
his son “TJ” will be missed at our meetings.  
  Respectfully Submitted,  

Don Buck, President 

 
If you haven’t paid your dues for 2011, this will be your last Newsletter. If you are not certain 
of your status– Please contact Bill Miller at 410-592-7013 or BILLCLOCKS@juno.com. 


